Raymond Sportsman's Club Newsletter



August 2022



PO Box 725; Raymond, NH 03077-0725 www.raymondsc.com

<u>Officers</u>		Advisory Bo	<u>ard</u>			
President Vice President Secretary Treasurer Sergeant at Arms	Norm Pinard James Wilson Harry Whitney Frank Knowles Don Crete	Richard Gorman Bill Lane Ed Knowles Earl Sweet, Jr. Richie Houde, Jr.	March 2023 March 2023 March 2023 March 2023 March 2023			
Committees						

Committees

Archery	Scott Rogers	Kitchen	Mike Desjardins
Boy Scouts	Rob Lopez	Newsletter	Ed Knowles
Building	Jon Goulet	Range	Bill Lane
Bylaws	Ed Knowles	Spacetown Beagle	Richie Houde, Sr.
Grounds	Richard Gorman	Town Fair	Tim Layman
Hunter Ed	Tom Faunce	Ways & Means	Elected Officers
		Web Site	Brian Handley

Upcoming Events

Regular Club Meeting	August 3rd	Hunter Ed Class	August 6th
3 Gun Combo Shoot	August 14th	Regular Club Meeting	August 17th
	GSB 3D Shoot	August 21st	



RSC Pistol Shoot Results

1st Place Eric Rivard
2nd Place Sidnee Kennedy
3rd Place Ron Kennedy

We had a good turn out and weather for our pistol shoot. Eric Rivard scored 174 out of a possible 200 points. Sidnee Kennedy scored just 8 points behind Eric. Nice scores for everyone who came out. Thanks to Norm for scoring the targets, and Eric and Richard Gorman for helping with the setup and the targets. See you all at the next event. FYI, Norm's wife, Jen, beat the pants off him. - Bill Lane

For those who have not heard yet, the RSC range road has a name now. It is called, "Bob Hartford Way." It is named after a long time memebr of the RSC, who past away late last year. Thanks to Bill Lane and Bruce Winchell, who purchased the sign out of their own pockets. Bill Lane and Eric Rivard installed the sign.



Committee Reports for July 2022

Officers:

President: September 10th will be the date for the club annual picnic. Because prices of

food has gone up so much, the cost per adult will be \$10 for the outing.

- Mike Miller repaired the club sign, out at the road entrance to the club house.- Bill Lane worked on expanding the pistol range and ran the tick sprayer over the archery course. - The porta johns have been emptied and Bill Lane repaired and leveled one of them. - Sign up list for the RSC annual picnic will be with the Sergeant at Arms, during the club meetings.

- The RSC apparels will be available for purchase at the outing. - All

people who signed up for the fishing charter must be at the fishing dock

no later than 0730am on August 27th.

Vice President: Governor Sununu has signed both HB1097 and HB1178 into law.

Secretary: Keep track of your work hours.

Treasurer: Absent

Sergeant at Arms: Nothing to report.

Advisory Board: Nothing to report.

Committees:

Archery: The date of the August GSB shoot will be on the 21st. There will be a

meeting of all clubs involved in the GSB shoot program on August 18th,

to pick next years dates...

Boy Scouts: Requested the use of the club house on August 10th and 24th. Present club

members approved it.

Committee Reports for July 2022 (cont.)

Building: Jon Goulet and Frank Mudgett worked on the back ramp handrails. Bylaws: The bylaws have been updated to reflect the approved amendments. Grounds: Wednesday night work party cleared archery lanes for the next shoot. Hunter Ed: Next class is Aug 6th and is full with 30 students. The kitchen will be serving lunch. Kitchen: Will pick up supplies for the GSB shoot and Hunter Ed. Newsletter: Nothing to report Next shoot will be the 3 gun combo shoot scheduled for August Range: 14th.. SBC: Nothing to report Town Fair: Had a good year at bingo this year, thanks to all the helpers who volunteered. Ways & Means Nothing to report Web Site: Club shoot schedule updated Unfinished Business: Nothing reported New Business: Bill Lane was voted in for the 2 year advisory board position and all 3 amendments were approved by present members... Rollovers: Bill Aboud and Mike Miller rolled over at the July 6 meeting. **Applications:** Michael Applegate, Robert Argo, Michael Day, Richard DeSisto, Christopher McHugh and Frank Mudgett were all acepted at the July 6th meeting. Daniel Hunt and Mitch Losak were accepted at the July 20th meeting...

Pg 3 of 4

July 6, 2022

July 20, 2022

Becky Plante

James Wilson, Jr.

50/50 Winners:

Lost & Found

There were 3 rakes found at the archery area on the day of the spring cleanup. No one has claimed them as of yet. Anyone knowing who they belong to can contact the club president, to arrange for a time to pick them up.

2022 Town Fair Bingo Photos







Raymond Sportsman's Club

Annual Picnic

Sept 10, 2022 11am - 5pm



All RSC members and their family members are welcome to the club annual picnic gathering. There will be chicken (provided there isn't a shortage), corn on the cob, burgers, hot dogs, salads, desserts, soft drinks and water. The cost is \$10 for adults and youths 17 and under eat free. Please text Norm Pinard at 603-498-5875 or cm1norm2001@yahoo.com to reserve your spot.

Newsletter Input

Any club members having information or photos they would like to have posted in the club newsletter can address them to Ed Knowles at smoothjazz50@protonmail.com. Be sure to state what you would like written with each photo.